
 

 
ResMed Pty Limited 1 Elizabeth Macarthur Drive Bella Vista NSW 2153 Australia  
T +61 (2) 8884 1000 F +61 (2) 8884 2000 E contact@resmed.com.au ABN 30 003 765 142              ResMed.com 

June 22, 2021 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 
We are contacting you to provide important information relating to ResMed and our devices in light of the Philips 
voluntary recall and field safety notice announced on June 14, 2021, relating to sound abatement foam used in Philips’ 
CPAP, Bi-Level and Ventilator devices. ResMed’s first priority is patient safety and the assurance that patients have 
access to safe and effective devices for treatment. As such, ResMed would like to provide the following information to 
you regarding our devices. 
 

ResMed devices are not subject to Philips’ June 14, 2021 Field Safety Notice. ResMed devices have a different design 
and use a different type of foam material for sound abatement than that reported by Philips.  

 

ResMed's devices are extensively tested as part of rigorous verification and validation activities during product 
development, including tests for particulates and volatile organic compounds (VOC). This testing has not detected any 
unsafe levels of particulates or chemicals, including those mentioned by Philips in its recall and field safety notice. 
Furthermore, ResMed continues to evaluate the safety of our products as we learn new information, consistent with our 
global regulatory obligations, including analysis of complaints. ResMed concludes that all of our devices continue to 
be safe for patients to use, when following the directions for use. 

 

ResMed is committed to doing everything we can to support the global patient population and maximize availability of 
our devices to our customers. We will continue to communicate with our customers as the situation develops. For more 
information, you can visit our FAQ page here, or contact your local ResMed representative. 

 
 
 
 
Regards, 
Daniel Judson 
 

 
 
 
VP, Global Product Quality 
Quality Assurance and Regulatory Affairs 
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